Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

September 13, 1999

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Dale Donovan, Lawrence Gallagher and Peter Hall.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

The Board held a public hearing to consider opening the following areas for shellfish grant licenses:  1) a 30 acre area off Lt.’s Island and 2) a 13.56 acre area off M. Burton Beach.  Selectman Donovan read the public notice.  White moved that the 30 acre intertidal civil survey off of Lt. Island drawn by Slade Associates and recommended by the Shellfish Constable be approved by the Board of Selectmen under M.G.L. Chapter 130 and all of its relevant sections.  Attorney William Henchey addressed the Board, noting that he represented the Mass. Audubon Society and several Lt. Island residents, and objected to a motion being made before hearing public input.  Discussion included assertions of property ownership to mean low water in the proposed area, productivity of the area, Dorothy Snow’s gift of the M. Burton Baker Beach area for use as a public beach and advisory committee recommendations against issuance of shellfish grant licenses in the Burton Baker Beach area.  It was noted that the purpose of tonight’s hearing is to request that the state survey these areas for productivity and that subsequent steps would need to be taken before grant licenses would be issued.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Grossman, to amend the original motion by requesting that the Division of Marine Fisheries conduct the appropriate biological survey of the 30 acre intertidal civil survey off of Lt. Island drawn by Slade Associates and recommended by the Shellfish Constable and to request that the Division of Marine Fisheries conduct the appropriate biological survey of the 13.56 acre intertidal civil survey off of M. Burton Baker Beach drawn by Slade Associates and recommended by the Shellfish Constable the Board voted 1-1-3 with White voting against and Grossman, Gallagher and Hall abstaining.  On the original motion the Board voted 2-3, with Grossman, Hall and Donovan voting against.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to request that the Division of Marine Fisheries conduct the appropriate biological survey of the 30 acre intertidal civil survey off of Lt. Island drawn by Slade Associates and recommended by the Shellfish Constable and to request that the Division of Marine Fisheries conduct the appropriate biological survey of the 13.56 acre intertidal civil survey off of M. Burton Baker Beach drawn by Slade Associates and recommended by the Shellfish Constable.  On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to close the public hearing.

The meeting recessed at 7:56 p.m.  The meeting was called back to order at 8:09 p.m.

The Board interviewed Richard Tesson for appointment to the Conservation Commission.

The Board discussed Wellfleet Marine Corp.’s request to install a four foot high fence comprised of three evenly spaced fence boards starting at the “nautical” piling and including the first 8 foot section of 4 foot high stockade and ending at the split rail fence at Parlante’s, on the town owned property leased by Wellfleet Marine Corp on the lot line surveyed by Slade Associates between 
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the leased property and the Harbor Grill/Mac’s.  Fire Chief Hight noted that an order that the stockade fence be removed is in place and that he was not in favor of the stockade fence section remaining due to safety issues.  Donna Pickard indicated that she would be willing to remove the stockade fence section from her request.  It was suggested that according to the lease such a request should be forwarded to the Town Administrator and DPW Director for consideration.  On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to have the suggestion of a new fence presented to the Town Administrator and DPW Director for their approval and that the fence be four feet.  Ms. Pickard indicated that, per the lease, approval of the Harbormaster would also be needed.  Harbormaster Flanagan indicated that he did not believe his approval was necessary.

The Board discussed the special town meeting draft warrant dated 9/10/99:

· Article 1 (Beach Administrator’s education reimbursement request) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted 3-1-1, with Hall voting against and Grossman abstaining, to remove this transfer from the STM warrant.  A motion by Gallagher to request an opinion from Town Counsel regarding which employees the Personnel Bylaw refers to under section 14.2 was not seconded.

· Article 1 (transfer for increased wages for Dog Officer) – the Dog Officer’s work schedule was discussed.  A motion by Gallagher to remove this transfer from the STM warrant was not seconded. 

· Article 1 (transfers) – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted 4-1, with Gallagher voting against, to place this article on the STM warrant.

· Article 2 (prior year bills) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to keep this article on the STM warrant.  The Town Administrator was asked to include in the warrant explanation the reason that the independent medical exam was ordered.

· Article 3 (wage adjustments) – the Board requested that the article indicate appropriate amounts for union and non-union wages separately.

· Article 4 (disposal of Town property valued over $500) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to place this article on the STM warrant.

· Article 6 (zoning – use regulations) – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to keep this article on the STM warrant.

· Article 7 (Whitman property) – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to keep this article on the STM warrant.

· Article 8 (zoning – noncriminal disposition for zoning infractions) – the Town Administrator was asked to have Town Counsel improve the wording.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to place this article as amended on the STM warrant.  A motion by Gallagher to stop weekly meetings was not seconded.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously that Article 8 be drafted with the appropriate changes by Town Counsel.

· Article 9 (Central District water study) – on a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to place this article on the STM warrant with the dollar amount to be determined.
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· Article 10 (Housing Authority survey funds) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted 3-1-1, with Hall voting against and Donovan abstaining, to place this article on the STM warrant.

· Article 11 (amend action under Article 22 of 1989 ATM regarding Marina Enterprise Fund) – the Town Administrator was asked to amend the explanation.  On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to place this article on the STM warrant.

· Article 12 (cultch special legislation) – on a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to place this article on the STM warrant.  It was requested that the article explanation note that the article had previously been approved by 1997 Town Meeting.

· Article 13 (Historic Preservation Bylaw) – on a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to place this article on the STM warrant.  It was requested that the article explanation note that this article complies with instructions of the 1998 annual town meeting.

· Article 17 (rescind Geiger property borrowing authorization) – on a motion by Hall, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to place this article on the STM warrant.

· Article 18 (increase Shellfish Advisory Committee’s membership to seven) – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 4-1, with White voting against, to remove this article from the STM warrant in light of the petition article.  After discussion of the proposed composition of the Committee, Hall moved and Grossman seconded a motion to place this article back on the STM warrant.  The vote was unanimous.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 4-1, with White voting against, to place this article on the STM warrant as amended.

· Article 19 (funds for Community/Senior Center design) – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to place this article on the STM warrant.

· Article 20 (change purpose of appropriation for termite control at Police/Fire station to design and renovations) – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to place this article on the STM warrant.

· Article 21 (Activities Director position) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, not to place this article on the STM warrant the Board voted 2-3, with Grossman, Donovan and Hall voting against.

· Article 22 (Chapter 90) – on a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to place this article on the STM warrant.

· Article 23 (eminent domain Pole Dike Road) – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to keep this article on the STM warrant.

· Article 24 (funding for special education programs) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to keep this article on the STM warrant.

· Article 25 (amendment to Article VII, section 7 of the General Bylaws re:  skateboarding, etc.) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to place this article on the STM warrant.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to strike the word “verbal” and replace it with the word “oral” in the fine schedule.

Page 4 – Board of Selectmen – 9/13/99

· Article 26 (replace gas piping and electrical systems at Marina) – on a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to place this article on the STM warrant.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to amend the article language to include “or any other sum” after the dollar amount and to include language to authorize acceptance of grant funds.

· Article 27 (Building Inspector) – it was requested that Board members receive copies of the survey of building inspector salaries.  Chairman Grossman suggested that the article language be amended to indicate that this position will be 40 hours with an annual salary of $43,000.  On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to take this article off the STM warrant.  On a motion by Grossman, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to place this article on the STM warrant as amended.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously at 10:07 p.m. on a roll call vote (Gallagher, Grossman, White, Donovan, Hall – yea) to enter executive session to discuss contract negotiations and not to reconvene in open session.









Respectfully submitted,









Linda Smulligan









Administrative Assistant

Howard Grossman, Chair          Jeffrey White                          Dale Donovan

Lawrence Gallagher                   Peter Hall

